Minutes of the Annual Meeting

Jameson Family Cemetery, Inc,

Meeting of October 21, 2007
The meeting was called to order by John Jameson, president.  The other board members present were Don Jameson, Dr. Hal Jameson, Michael Johnson, Ronnie Jameson, and Mandy Spitzmiller.  Others present were Charlotte and Alvin Jones.

Mandy Spitzmiller read the minutes of the last meeting October 15, 2006.  Corrections were made including to add Patron category to contributor recognition list.  Patron category recognizes anyone who makes a $10 to $99 contribution.
Alan Warner has missed two consecutive meetings and according to by-laws can no longer serve as a board member.  He does retain member status.  Larry Jameson also has missed two consecutive meeting due to serious health issues.  He also will retain member status.  

Michael Johnson reported that the grounds were mowed once this past year by Crossroads Baptist Church.  He has mowed it once and Ronnie Jameson has mowed it twice.
The treasury report was given by Mandy Spitzmiller. The Jameson Family Cemetery now holds $4760 in contributions.

John Jameson proposed that the board members create a mailing list containing addresses and e-mail addresses for the purpose of encouraging contributions.  Each member should formulate a list of at least ten prospects and send to John.  Don Jameson challenged the board to have the lists in thirty days.  John will make contacts.
Membership committee had no new business to report.

The Nominating Committee will make recommendations to replace Alan Warner and Larry Jameson on the board.

Audit Committee had no new business to report.

John Jameson reported the addition of minutes and photos to the website.  There have been 2600 visits to the website to date.

New Business

Michael Johnson reported maintenance concerns.  The hinges on the wide gate need to be fixed.  Ronnie Jameson volunteered to repair the hinges and will even fabricate a piece if necessary.  Michael also reported that two grave plots were regraveled by Salley Von Kaenel.  He plans to regravel a third.  He pointed out two headstones of children  that need to be replaced.  Dr. Hal Jameson and Don Jameson proposed that the treasury pay for the replacement.  Michael suggested that he make a wish list in order to acknowledge and prioritize maintenance needs.
John Jameson discussed ground penetrating radar.  Michael Johnson talked to Clemson.  John will follow through and find out the affordability at this time.  He would also like to eventually have ground penetrating radar done at the site of the Jameson Fort.  However, the cemetery is our priority.

John Jameson asked about following through concerning ideas for a landscape plan.  Ronnie Jameson reported that it is too dry to plant.  He plans to follow through with Dr. Hal Jameson’s wishes to plant magnolias.  John assigned Ronnie Jameson, Michael Johnson, and Don Jameson to a task force to complete a formal landscape plan.  They will create a written document with maps.  This plan should be complete with the next couple of months and sent to John.  Michael Johnson will begin by obtaining a plat of the cemetery and documenting current plants.  

Hal Jameson wants unwanted plants and debris to be cleaned out of the cemetery.  Michael Johnson proposed a Saturday workday in April which would also be a good time to review the landscape plan.  The clean up day is set for Saturday, April 19, 2008. 

Michael Johnson also reported that the old Jameson Cemetery stone that was leaning against the fence was stolen.  He called the sheriff and reported the theft.

The meeting was motion to adjourn and seconded. 
Dr. Hal Jameson and John Jameson responded to the coming encroachment with a need to landscape the cemetery.  Dr. Jameson has a vision of Magnolia trees around the cemetery.  Discussion pursued developing a landscaping plan.  

Also brought out as a top concern was search for unmarked graves for when the time comes that someone requests and is granted the right to be buried in the cemetery.  

The board decided that it is top priority to establish a bank account for the cemetery with three purposes for the money.  Maintenance will be first priority.  Landscaping will be second priority and family research third.  The secretary/treasurer will set up the account at a local bank.  Secretary/ treasurer and one board member must sign the checks.  Mandy Spitzmiller and Michael Johnson were chosen by the board to cosign checks.  As the fund increases with future revenue, other accounts, such as certificates of deposit or money market accounts will be established.  
In order to increase revenue, Don Jameson proposed that the board members give to the fund.  He also proposed that contributors be recognized on the website according to the amount of their contributions.  Contributors would rank as the following: stewards- $100, guardians-250, sentinels-$500-999, and champions- $1000+.   John Jameson will compose a letter to request donations.

Discussion turned to the money at Crossroads Baptist Church.  They have come twice to service the cemetery.  Don Jameson proposed that John write a positive letter that thanks them for their help and future help in maintaining the cemetery.

A motion was made and seconded to adjourn.  The minutes are respectively submitted by Mandy Spitzmiller the 20th day of October 2006.

